
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Remote Regular City Council Meeting 

April 20, 2020 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Remote (via Zoom) Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence 

Schadewald and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:   

 

Moved by Richards to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Tollison.  Roll Call Vote:  Aye (7) Nay (0) 

Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Tollison that the amended minutes of the previous meeting, 3/16/20, be approved.  

       Supported by Richards.  Roll Call Vote:  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $18,092.79; Police fund- 

$31,843.00; Major St.-$126.00; Local St.- $126.00; Sewer fund- $7,627.04; Water fund- $60,510.63 for a total 

of $118,325.46.   Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. 

Supported by Richards.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Mayor reported the hydraulic on dump truck needs repair and we are trying to find a place to repair it. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Richards reported the Safe Routes to School project has been resubmitted with a change in scope and an 

increased grant amount of $500,000.  Senator Zorn has been involved recently.  The project will not take place 

until after the water improvement project.  

 

Mayor reported the approval of an amended water contract with the City of Monroe is still pending and is the 

final piece in moving forward with the water improvement project. 

 

Council Reports: 

 

Tollison reported that clerk Goodin contacted the DNR regarding the DTE tree grant and they are unsure if the 

program will continue and we will need to monitor the website for details. 

 

Employee Reports: 

 

Clerk Goodin will order porta potty for Perry Park as soon as it can reopen per the governor’s orders.  Spring 

clean-up has been postponed per Stevens Disposal and will hopefully be rescheduled yet this summer. 

 

Moved by Richards that Council adjourn at 7:27p.m. Supported by Bruckner. Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) 

Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Guests:  Stella Kirby 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


